RECORDS OF PROCEDINGS WINDHAM TOWNHIP June 5, 2025

Windham Township Board of Trustees met for their regular meeting on June 5, 2025 at 6:00 PM, Trustees Dan Burns, Brian Miller and Rich Gano and Fiscal Officer, Casey M Timmons were present.

2025-35

Brian Miller moved to approve May meeting minutes, Rich Gano seconded, all voting yes, motion carried.

Guest:

Daniel Sherriff, reporter The Weekly Villager Trish Kendrick Todd & Beck Phillips Trish Kendrick James Bruce Mike Morrison

James and Mike addressed the trustees about the lack of roadside mowing and concerns about big trucks and equipment crossing over the bridge on Gotham Road. The trustees discussed how they have spoke to the local farmer and the oil truck driver about this issue. The trustees discussed getting the state highway patrol involved.

Roads:

- 1. Ditching project are underway
- 2. The chip seal project with Geauga Highway was about to begin.
- 3. Discussion on the delay of road side mowing due to broken equipment and weather.

Cemetery:

1. Footer were poured.

Zoning:

- 1. Discussed the 10664 State Route 82 search warrant and that the agriculture building is actual a residence.
- 2. The 303 property was demolished by the Land Bank and they did a nice job cleaning up. There was discussion on what happens to the property.
- 3. Discussion on the abandoned trailer at 9126 St rt 303
- 4. There was a lot of discussion on the zoning resolutions about where are we at. Rich suggested that we need to have a public hearing.

2025-36

Rich Gano made a motion to schedule the public hearing regard the 200 ft of frontage to be reduced to 150 feet and the notification on the adjacent lots Dan Burns seconded, all voting yes, motion carried. Hearing is scheduled before the July meeting and the

Fire District:

- 1. 272 calls to date for 2025.
- 2. WVFDJD is using a loaner fire truck from Burton Fire.
- 3. They are utilizing an ABC 24 hour schedule

New Business:

Rich is still working with Amy from Ohio Edison to sort out the light map and led conversion project.

Brian Miller expressed gratitude to Jacob Cody, Gavin Kiser and Tristan Shearer foe helping distribute flowers to residents that were affected by the 2024 tornado.

Old Business:	
none.	
Next meeting is scheduled for July 3, 2025,	at 5:50PM
There being no further business meeting wa	s adjourned.
Dan Burns, Chairman	Casev M Timmons, Fiscal Officer